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ELECTION DAY MAY 7
th

 2015 - RESULTS 
 

ELECTION OF MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT FOR THE FOLKESTONE AND HYTHE CONSTITUENCY 
   

Damion Collins – Conservative Party, was duly elected. 
 

ELECTION - DISTRICT COUNCILLORS TO SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCIL NORTH DOWNS WEST 

Susan Carey – Conservative Party, Jennifer Hollingsbee – Conservative Party were duly elected. 
 

The official results posters, giving all the candidates, and the number of votes cast is on the Sellindge Parish Council 

notice board, at the Village Hall, and will remain there until the end of June. 
    

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP FAIR 
 

Saturday June 6
th
 2015 from 9am to 1pm.  Tables can be booked in advance for £5.00 per table. 

Please phone 01303 813 475 or on the day, if any left at £10.   Next Table Top Fair Saturday July 4
th
. 

 

BOOT FAIR 
 

Saturday June 13
th
 at the Sports and Social Club in Swan Lane -- £5 per pitch -- entry for stall holders at 11-00am -- 

entry otherwise from 12-00 noon.  (Weather permitting). 
 

HONEY BEE SWARMS 
 

If you find a swarm of honey bees in your garden over the coming weeks phone Martin and Linda on 07457 414 219 

and if available we will come and try to remove them free of charge, they must be in an accessible position.  

We cannot deal with wasps or bumble bees.   

We have kept bees in Sellindge for 8 years and belong to the Ashford Bee Keeping Association. 
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL SUMMER FAYRE. 
   

The School will be holding their Summer Fayre on Saturday June 20th between 1pm and 4pm.  Everyone is invited to 

come along and have a wonderful afternoon with us.  There will be fairground rides and slides, BBQ and Beer Tent,  

a wonderful cake stall and refreshments.  Lots of competition stalls and a Grand Raffle.  We will be raising funds to 

purchase new sports equipment so we will be holding a traditional sports day as well with egg and spoon races, 

skipping races and many more for everyone of all ages to take part in.  There will be displays and stalls as well. 

Please come along and support your local school.  
 

SELLINDGE GARAGE SAFARI 2015 
 

Sunday 9
th

 AUGUST 2014  9am - 1pm or ‘whenever you decide to stop’ 
 

Sell your unwanted items without the hassle of loading the car.  Simply put or lay your items in your garage or on a table on your 

driveway or even your lawn.  This year, homes in outlying areas of the Village such as Moorstock and Coopers Lane are 

invited to set their garage sale up in the Village Hall Car Park if they wish.  To be added to our Garage Safari Map contact 

Sellindge Parish Council on 01303 813 271, e-mail sellindge-parishcouncil@btconnect.com or fill in the form below, take to the 

Sellindge Parish Council office at the rear of the Village Hall by Noon Friday July 24
th

.  There is an entrance fee of £5 (more if 

you wish).  Houses taking part will be given a small sign and some balloons to place outside their house.   

Maps, showing all the garages taking part, will be on sale for £2 the week before from the Parish Council Office. 

The entrance fee to be paid in at the Parish Council Office by Friday July 31
st
, which is open Tuesday 9am to Noon and Friday 

3pm to 6pm or if you wish a Parish Councillor will come to you to collect your entrance fee, if arrange in advance with the Parish 

Council Office on 01303 813 271, e-mail sellindge-parishcouncil@btconnect.com     

Entrance fee and map fees all in aid of The Sellindge Community Fund Charity.     

 

 .............................................................................................................................................................................................. 
 
 

Sellindge Village Garage Safari Application Form 
  

Name of Householder:_________________________________________________  

          
 

Address taking part:___________________________________________________ 

 
 

___________________________________________________________________________________________  
       

   Tel number:         e-mail 
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SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk     @ParishSellindge 

Report from the Annual Parish Council and the Annual Parish Assembly meetings. 
 

On May 5
th
, your Parish Council held the Annual Assembly for the Parish. 

    

As before the Chairman used his allowance to provide some drinks and a 

small buffet.  In the Durling Hall was a representative from the Kent Fire 

and Safety volunteers, who was able to give advice on fire risks and 

security, he was kept busy with various people wanting information.  We 

had received a short report from Jim Boot who has been leading the 

Neighbourhood Plan Group, he produced some graphs to show how 

people had responded, although since that meeting there have been around 

another 30 returns, which Jim has said he would be happy to include in 

the report as he had not completed the final version.  It is hoped that the 

working group will meet soon to discuss the outcomes.  The Parish 

Council had a notice displayed asking for people to put their names 

forward if they were interested in becoming a Councillor as there are still 

places to fill.  Taylor Wimpey sent a representative, he was from Barton 

Wilmore, the agent who has worked liaising between Taylor Wimpey, the 

Parish Council and members of the public and the District Council.  For 

some of the newcomers to the Village it was nice for them to be able to ask questions and see the plans.  The projected 

start date for the development of the first 50 homes is towards the end of the year.  There was also some dog poo bags 

available to people.  All those who attended enjoyed the refreshments and the opportunity to just chat informally to 

everyone else, it was noted that since the format has been changed, more people attend, this year 25 people attended. 
 

At the Annual Parish Council meeting on Tuesday May 19
th
, Stan 

(Pip) Bull was elected as Chairman, with Nigel Fursdon being 

elected Vice Chairman.  The Committee members will be listed on 

the Website in due course and there will be a paper copy available 

at the Parish Council Office. The Neighbourhood Plan working 

Group is now waiting for the full report from Jim Boot the Parish 

Council Consultant before another meeting is arranged.  Their 

comments and recommendations will then be sent to the Parish 

Council for consideration and further action. 
 

Our PSCO Nick Hazell sent a report which was read out and he 

stated that he does visit the village as often as he can, so if you 

have any worries do not be frightened to approach him. 

Do get involved with the Garage Safari, any money raised will be 

put in the account of the Sellindge Community Fund.  This Charity 

fund was set up to enable local clubs to apply for grants.  It also 

helps if grants are available but that exclude Parish Councils.  If 

you are reading this and are the Treasurer or Secretary of a group 

in the village do speak to the Clerk of the Parish Council who will 

send you an application form.  

Application forms for the Garage Safari and all the details are on 

the front page of the Newsletter. 

You may have seen the damage to the bus shelter opposite the 

Dukes Head, this was done by a lorry backing in to the layby.  

Damage could be seen at the top of the shelter where the contact 

was made.  There was also damage to the lamp post and you may 

have noticed that this has been removed.  Your 

Parish Council has not yet decided if it will be 

replacing the shelter, or claiming on the 

insurance as at the time of writing there has 

been no Council or Committee Meeting to 

discuss this, on the same day, there was 

damage done by a lorry to the pavement and kerb in the lay-by at the Church, the Parish Council 

have requested emergency repairs to this pavement. 

On a good note, another litter bin has been provided in Moorstock Lane, it’s positioned on the 

bend by the popular footpath.  There are two more planned, one in Swan Lane, by the seat towards 

the end of the playing field, and one in Brook Lane, both will be installed soon.  
    

http://www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/


And Finally 

It is good to see the Bollards on the pavement on both 

sides of the road underneath the Motor Way Bridge. 

Your Parish Council approved the purchase of these 

some 3 months ago to prevent lorries parking and 

blocking the pavements.  As a Parish Council we were 

not allowed to erect them ourselves, but had to use the 

KCC agreed contractor, so this increased the price, 

however members felt it was a price worth paying to 

prevent the pavements from being blocked and it 

hopefully will put an end to the rubbish and human 

waste in the Village. 
 

KCC PROPOSAL FOR THE PROHIBITION OF LGV OVERNIGHT PARKING 

You may have seen posters on lampposts in the lay-bys from KCC who propose to ban LGV overnight parking in 

various places in Shepway.  Most importantly it includes the ‘Roads in Sellindge’.  If you wish to comment on the 

proposed order, please write to Shepway District Council (Traffic Orders), Civic Centre, Castle Hill Avenue, 

Folkestone, CT20 2QY or e-mail TRO.consultation@shepway.gov.uk by 5pm on Monday June 15
th
 2015 

We have found that these posters are being taken down, possibly by the LGV drivers, therefore copies of the posters 

will be in all Sellindge Parish Council notice boards, and will be on the Parish Council website.  
 

FROM YOUR DISTRICT COUNCILLORS 
Thank you to everyone who voted on 07 May and that’s the vast majority of you.  North Downs West had the highest 

turnout (75%) of all the wards in the constituency.  This high turnout goes to show that we really do have the most 

engaged and civic minded residents in the area! 

We were delighted to be elected as your two District Councillors and look forward to serving the district for the next 

four years. We would like to thank all those who voted for us and the team who helped us during the campaign.  We 

tried to see as many of you as we could during the election but there are 5,000 electors in North Downs West so we 

hope to catch up with more of you in the months and years ahead.  

We want to work with the Parish Council but also hope to be involved in all aspects of local life so do please invite us 

to events and tell us about your projects.  We will be working on a ‘ward plan’ to see what improvements are needed 

and how we can best support local priorities.  There is some money available for grants and, if we can’t help you 

ourselves, we may be able to point you in the right direction. 

Shepway District Council is now made up of 22 Conservative councillors 7 UKIP and 1 Labour.  The first meeting of 

the new Council is on 20 May where appointments to committees and special responsibilities are allocated but we are 

already getting on with work we started before the election particularly with regard to HGV parking and litter. 

Do contact us if you need our help (whether you voted for us or not).   

We promise to do our best to represent you and to look after our district. 

Susan Carey susan.carey@shepway.gov.uk   01303 670 561 

Jenny Hollingsbee jenny.hollingsbee@shepway.gov.uk   07887 918 458 

Voting figures for North Downs West 

Susan Carey   Conservative  2336     Jenny Hollingsbee  Conservative  2084 

More details on this and the Parliamentary and Parish Council results are on www.shepway.gov.uk    
 

FROM YOUR KCC COUNCILLOR Susan Carey, Member for Elham Valley, KCC –  

01303 670 561 or e-mail susan.carey@kent.gov.uk  

The elections on 07 May involved almost every part of our elected representatives except County Council where it has 

been ‘business as usual’.  However, when we go to the polls for County Council in May 2017 there will be changes. 

We currently have 84 Kent County Councillors representing just over a million electors (about 13,000 electors per 

councillor) and you have a chance right now to give your views about the number of councillors and the areas they 

represent as the Boundary Commission is undertaking a review.  The Boundary Commission is proposing to reduce 

the number of councillors to 81 and with the growth of Kent’s population this would mean that there would be one 

councillor for every 14,288 electors by 2020.   

Sellindge would be part of Elham Valley including the parishes of Acrise, Elham, Elmsted, Hawkinge, Lyminge, 

Monks Horton, Newington, Paddlesworth, Postling, , Stanford, Stelling Minnis, Stowting and Swingfield.  The big 

change is Elham Valley would lose both Saltwood and Lympne parishes as the present division is currently too large 

with over 16,000 electors.   

The main principle of the review is to achieve electoral equality so that each elector’s vote carries as much weight as 

another’s.  The second principle is to divide the areas up to reflect natural communities and natural borders such as 

rivers or roads.  The Boundary Commission wants comments on its proposals and will listen to representations about 

the whole of Kent or just parts.  The next election in May 2017 will be contested on the new boundaries. 

You can see the full proposals on www.lgbce.org.uk and you have until 16 July to respond 

mailto:TRO.consultation@shepway.gov.uk
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THANKS TO THE RESIDENTS IN MOORSTOCK LANE 

We would like to thank all those very kind residents of Moorstock Lane, who came forward with offers of help, 

following Dave Threadingham's heart attack and emergency stenting.  Dave is progressing well and thanks everyone 

for all the cards, calls and messages.                Sue and Dave Threadingham 
 

WEATHER FACTS FOR APRIL 2015 
 

Minimum temp. –2.00°C Mon.6th.  Mean night temp. 4.23°C 
 

Maximum temp. 25.00°C Wed.15th..  Mean day temp. 14.88°C 
 

With only 8 days when any rain was recorded it was yet another year with a dry April.  Rainfall was on the first 3 days 

and the last week of the month.  The total was 8.763mm (0.34in.) only 25.36% of the April average.   

Day temperatures were up by 2°C in spite of a low number of sunshine hours and night temperatures were near 

normal.  There were only 4 frosts recorded, the last being on Friday 24
th. 

 

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL  Registered Charity 302833    

The Sellindge Village Hall Management Committee, held their AGM in May, it had quite an active year, and a lot of 

improvements had been made, most notably the complete refurbishment of the Committee, making it disabled friendly 

for the first time, during the coming year, more improvement are to be done, with the complete refurbishment of the 

Main Hall floor being one of the projects.  Officers to the Management Committee were elected –  

Mr M Garrod Chairperson, Mrs M Stanley Vice – Chairperson, Mrs L Hedley Treasurer and Mr N Fursdon Secretary, 

other members of the Committee are from various clubs / organisations that use the Village Hall. 

The Village Hall is a registered charity, and owned by the Village and is run by the Management Committee, who do 

not get paid for what they do.   
 

SELLINDGE POP IN – A place for all age groups –   Sellindge Village Hall 

The Pop – In is open on Mondays and Wednesdays from 8am to 12 Noon and Tuesdays 8am to 3.00pm, except the 

Tuesdays when Hi Kent are at the Pop In, that week it will be 4.00pm.   

There is a vast section of books, all at 20p and most of the bric – a – brac is 50p. 

You can pick up information leaflets from Age Uk and other organisations 

Remember, must be the only place where you can get a hot drink for 50p and a good chat. 

Tuesdays 9
th
 & 30

th
 – Suzie is in from 10.30am offering File and Polish, Mini Manicure or Classic Manicures.  

**NEW** Tuesday 2
nd

  the Chiropodist will be in the Pop In (in the Committee Room) from 8.30am to 1.00pm the 

cost is £14 for general maintenance and £24 for more through work.   

Tuesday 9
th
 – Hi Kent the Kent charity for the deaf, for advice, serving hearing aids etc from 2pm to 3.30pm. 

**NEW** date to confirmed – Cathy from Age UK will be at the Pop – In with lots of information for people over 50. 

**NEW** - Every Tuesday A lovely selection of Handmade Cards which can be made to order, from £3   

Mums with children very welcome, we have a nice box of toys for the children to play with, while you have a cuppa. 
Post card size adverts can be placed in the Outside Village Hall notice board for a small fee of 25p per week.  To have your 

advert put in see Michael in the Pop – In. 
 

 

SELLINDGE GARDENERS' ASSOCIATION 

At the May meeting Vera Orsbourne gave us an interesting talk with slideshow of various plants, most of which are in 

their garden at Silver Spray.  The slideshow and talk was split up into the various plant types, Annuals, Bi-Annuals, 

Perennials, Bulbs, Climbers, Trees and Shrubs.  It was really interesting just how many there were including ‘Hosta 

Silver Spray’ their very own Hosta, bred at Silver Spray. 

The June meeting, on Wednesday 17
th
, is a members only, with the Garden Party at Silver Spray, by kind invitation of 

Mr and Mrs Orsbourne, where there will also be the annual Mini Rose Show.   
 

SELLINDGE WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB 

The venue for June is The Blacksmiths Arms on June 24
th
.12 Noon for 12.30pm, will members let June Wales know 

on 01303 814 676 by Wednesday June 17
th
.   

***We welcome new members please phone June for information*** 
 

STANFORD – WITH – POSTLING WI 

We would like to thank everyone who helped us at our Jumble Sale.  We would not have managed without you all –  

So Thanks Again. 
 

THE GODINTON HOUSE PRESERVATION TRUST      http://godintonhouse.co.uk/   

JUNE 21
st
 – 28

th
  DELPHINIUM WEEK Gardens open 1pm to 8pm.  A celebration of the fabulous delphinium 

collection in Godinton’s walled garden.  21
st
 is also Delphinium Society Day with Expert advice and plant sales.  

JUNE 24
th

 – Jazz Evening, proceeds to The Pilgrims Hospices.  Remember to bring your chairs, rugs and picnics!  

JUNE 26
th

 – NGS Garden Open Day.  Supporting the work of the National Gardens Scheme.  

JUNE 28
th

 – Charity Day, supporting Kent Air Ambulance.  Music in the garden with Whirling Skirmish. 
 

LYMPNE OPEN GARDEN AND GARAGE SALE – Saturday 27th June 10am – 4pm    6 

http://godintonhouse.co.uk/


SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB   www.sellindge.co.uk   sellindgeclub 

The Boot Fairs are now on going through to September on the 2nd Saturday each month 

with the next being the 13th June £5 per pitch entry for stall holders from 11-00am -- 

general public please from 12-00noon  

Thank you for all the donations of wool and knitting needles but we would always be 

grateful for any ongoing donations and we would also be grateful if anyone had any 

buttons or ribbon no longer required please contact Jeanette 01303 814838 and if anyone 

would like to come and join the craft group we meet on a Tuesday afternoon 13-30-15-30 

in the Sellindge Sports & Social Club-- you can either bring your own knitting or craft or 

come to learn something new.  

The Summer Fayre on Sunday 30th August is now coming around quickly and we are 

booking stalls and craft pitches --if anyone would like to book please contact Jeanette 

01303 814838 - they are £10 a pitch setting up in morning and starting at 12-00noon.  

If anyone would have any free time and like to help run a stall or could help on the day 

again please contact Jeanette. 

The Sports and Social Club now has its new signage → → → → → → → → → → → → 
 

DOGS AROUND THE SPORTS GROUND 

Dog owners are reminded that one of the club rules is that –  
 

DOGS MUST BE KEPT ON A LEAD WHILE BEING EXERCISED AROUND THE SPORTS GROUND. 
 

Also dog owners must clear up after their dog while exercising around the Sports Ground.  Dog Poo bags can be 

obtained completely free of charge from the Parish Council Office.    
 

JUNE SERVICES AT YOUR VILLAGE CHURCH 

Sunday 21
st
    8.00am Holy Communion (BCP) 

 28
th
  11.00am Parish Communion 

 

 5
th
 July 11.00am Morning Service with the Sellindge Guides 

 

 

SELLINDGE CHURCHES – From The Rectory, Mersham. 

Dear Friends 

After a church service a little boy said to the Vicar ‘When I grow up I am going to give you some money’  - ‘well 

thank you’ said the Vicar, ‘but why would you want to do that?’  

The boy replied ’Because my daddy says that you are one of the poorest preachers we’ve ever had.’ 

We all need to have a laugh from time to time, ‘Everyone needs to laugh’ according to a health and fitness web site.  

The sound of laughter is far more contagious than a cough, smile or wheeze.  When laughter is shared in binds people 

together and increases happiness.  Apparently Laughter boosts energy, diminishes pain and protects from the effects of 

stress.  Life can be tough and many people have got very little to laugh about.  However, in John 16:20 Jesus promises 

‘your grief will turn to joy.’  

Joy is a word rarely used today, yet it must be a fairly important word as it is used over 200 times in the Bible.  Joyful 

is synonymous with ‘happy’, ‘glad’ and ‘cheerful’, but does it mean the same.  In the Bible joy may be a state of 

happiness a special gift related to praise and thanksgiving in worship.  ‘In your presence there is great joy’ says Psalm 

16:11, we also read in the Gospel of ‘good tidings of great joy’.  Jesus enjoyed eating and drinking, which allowed 

people to accuse Him of being a glutton and a drunk.  He enjoyed socialising and being with people.  

Jesus was keen to pass on His joy to His followers and to encourage them through sorrow to joy but before they 

experienced great joy there was great grief and sorrow, the Crucifixion and then the Resurrection.  It is so difficult to 

support people, neighbours, friends through time of sorrow and grief and to lead them forward with joy.  However, 

with the support and fellowship of our caring and loving church we can cause happiness and can direct people to the 

source of true joy. 

To close on an adapted Oscar Willde quote ‘Some Christians cause happiness wherever they go; others whenever they 

go’ !             Best wishes  Ian (Associate Priest – A20 Benefice)   
 

Don’t forget …………….   Saturday 27 June is our Benefice Day at Aylesford Priory from 10:00am to 4:00pm 

when we shall be reflecting on the future of our churches.  The day will be led by a team from Diocesan House and 

there should be no cost to those who would like to come, except for getting there and bring or buying our own 

lunches.  Look out for more details soon and sheets in all our churches to indicate if you would like to come.  
 

Part of the A20 Benefice comprising the parishes of 
Brabourne, Mersham, Monks Horton, Sellindge, Smeeth and Stowting.  www.A20churches.org.uk    
 

Please let us know if we can help you in any way.  

Richard Le Rossignol (Priest in Charge)   01303 812 697        Associate Priest :  Rev Ian Campbell   01233  501 039 

        (7) 
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WHAT’S ON AND WHERE JUNE 2015  Stick it on your fridge or pin board 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

  QIGONG – 11.15am – 12.15pm Village Hall (Main) - - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com            

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297 (Term time)        

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297 (Term time) 

GIRL GUIDES - - 5.45 – 7.15pm Village Hall (Durling) - -  07801 572 300 (Term time)           
  

TUESDAY LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 

  SELLINDGE BABY & TODDLER GROUP  – 9.15am – 11.30am Village Hall (Main) – 01303 812 262 

NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01304 828 731 

CRAFT GROUP – 1.30pm to 3.30pm Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse                              ==NEW== 

LINE DANCING – 1pm to 2.45pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098    

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.30pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 
 

WEDNESDAY ART GROUP – PAINTING for ALL – 2.00pm – 4.00pm Village Hall (Durling) – 01303 812 593   

BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109 

TAI CHI FOR YOU - - 8.00pm – 9.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  -  
        

THURSDAY LINE DANCING – Beginners  12 Noon to 1.00pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098   

LINE DANCING – Easy Intermediate 1.00pm to 2.45pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161  

 LINE DANCING -- Intermediate   7.30pm - 9.30pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161 

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437 

  YOUTH CLUB - - 6pm – 8.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  ***NEW*** 
       

FRIDAY  ART GROUP – PAINTING for ALL – 9.30am – 11.30am Village Hall (Durling) – 01303 812 593  

  CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 
 

MON / TUES / WED – SELLINDGE POP IN – DURLING HALL – Mon/Wed 8.00am - 12 Tues 8.00am - 4.00pm – 813 475  
   
 

*********MONTHLY********** 
 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 8
th

 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616 

IMPERIAL DOLLS HOUSE CLUB on Tuesday 9
th

 at 7.00pm Village Hall (Committee Room)  - - 812 946 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 9
th

 at 7.30pm   Village Hall (Durling) - - Chair 07710 260 757    Clerk 01233 720 392 

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 10
th

  from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 454   

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION on Wednesday  17
th

               7.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) – 813 288 or  01843 597 710 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 22
nd

        2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Walk In Clinic - - 812 616  

ANGEL CENTRE on Wednesday 24
th

 – 7.30pm to 9.30pm  Village Hall (Durling)  

SEQUENCE DANCING CLUB on Saturday 27
th

 at 7.30pm – 10.30pm – Village Hall (Main) – 01233 629 815 
 

SATURDAY 6th – TABLE TOP FAIR – MAIN HALL – 9am – 1pm 

 

SATURDAY 20th – SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL  

SUMMER FAYRE – SCHOOL GROUNDS – 1pm to 4pm 
 

 

  

============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 

 

SATURDAY 13
th

 – BOOT FAIR – FROM 12 NOON 
 

 

Opening hours Tues to Fri 5.00pm to 10.30pm – Sat 12 Noon to 11pm – Sun 12 Noon to 7.00pm 

Contact Social Club on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk          
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SELLINDGE INFORMATION PAGE JUNE 2015 

SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL  www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk    @ParishSellindge  01303 813 271 

Sellindge PC Office, Sellindge Village Hall, Sellindge, Kent – TN25 6JY sellindge-parishcouncil@btconnect.com    
 

The Parish Councillors and District Councillors – As at time of going to print 

Elected May 2015 – Stanley Bull ( Chairman ) of Swan Lane, Nigel Fursdon of Moorstock, Chris Mason of Swan 

Lane, Miss M Varrier – Smith of Greenfields, Jim Bryant of Downs Way. 

Co – Opted May 2015 – Alan Keeves  of Lourdes Manor Close, 

Clerk and RFO to the Parish Council Linda Hedley - - - - - - - Clerk to the Burial Ground Linda Hedley 

The Parish Council Office is located in the grounds of the Village Hall (behind) and is open to the public  

on Tuesday’s and Friday’s – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am  Friday 3pm to 5.30pm 
 

SHEPWAY (North Downs West Ward) District Councillor – Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee 01303 812 066 
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (Elham Valley Ward) Councillor – Mrs Susan Carey – 01303 670 561 
 

SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCIL – 01303 853 000 (main switchboard)   www.shepway.gov.uk    
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL – 03000 41 41 41 (helpline)  www.kent.gov.uk  e-mail county.hall@kent.gov.uk      

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL HIGHWAYS – 03000 41 81 81 
 

SELLINDGE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION – www.slurry.org.uk  – sellindgeresidents@gmail.com     
 

POLICE  PCSO  mob – Nick Hazel 07980 965 439  59007@kent.pnn.police.uk  Info only   
 

ALL EMERGENCY SERVICES – POLICE – FIRE & RESUE – AMBULANCE – 999 
 

POLICE CONTACT –  MONS  JUNE 1
st
, 15

th
 & 29

th
 3pm to 3.45pm  non emergency 101 

In the Village Hall car park, come and meet the local Police, you can discuss your concerns or just get advice. 
 

KCC COMMUNITY WARDEN  John Lodge – contact details to follow       
 

DOCTORS SURGERY – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk      Out of hours phone 111 

Minor Injuries small wounds, burns – Hamstreet (8am – 6pm) 08444 773 989  Wye (8.30am – 6pm) 08444 878 419  

Patient Participation Group – Vera Orsbourne – 812 237 

Dental emergency – (No Dentist) – 0808 238 9797 – evenings and weekends – 01634 890 300 

Late night pharmacy – Boots (Sevington) – 01233 503 670 
 

HOSPITALS – William Harvey (Ashford) 01233 633 331 - - - - - - Royal Victoria (Folkestone) 01303 850 202  

 Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury) 01227 766 877      All hospitals website www.ekhuft.nhs.uk      
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL – 01303 812 073  website  www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk      
 

LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL  MON – FRI  8am - 6pm Sellindge School  814 968 
 

KCC MOBILE LIBRARY  All times approx. *JUNE* www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx     

Mondays – 10.20am to 10.50 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane,  10.55am – 11.25am  Greenfields lay – by. 

Wednesday’s 10
th

 and 24
th

 – 12 10am  – 12.30pm  Coopers Lane / Stone Hill junction,  

12.35pm  –  12.50pm Lay by top Barrow Hill and  2.50pm – 3.10pm   Lay by at the St Mary’s Church 
 

AGE UK HYTHE & LYMINGE – 01303 269 602  www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge    

AGE UK FOLKESTONE – 01303 279 621  www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone    
 

CITIZENS ADVICE BEARU – Folkestone 01303 249 310 (10am – Noon Tues – Fri)  www.shepwaycab.co.uk      

      Ashford 01233 626 185 (9.30am – 4.30pm Mon – Tues & Thurs )(1pm Wed & Fri) 
 

THE SAMARTITANS – Folkestone 01303 255 000   Ashford 01233 610 000 
 

UTILITY EMERGENCY 

POWER CUT – 0800 783 8866 or text ‘power’ and your ‘postcode’ to 80876   www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk      

Please note that in a power cut telephones that have an electric basestation will not work, it is a good idea to have at 

least one conventional phone, that just plugs into the phone socket, these are not normally affected. 

WATER – www.affinitywater.co.uk    emergency 0845 888 5 888 Mon – Fri 8am – 6pm   Sat 8am – 1pm 

SEWAGE – www.southernwater.co.uk      emergency 0845 278 0845    

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL  Registered Charity 302833   Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall ring 

01303 813 250 any day except Sunday and preferably no later than 8.30pm.  Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing 

as soon as possible. We now have an e-mail address.  sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com      
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB    Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches call 812 437 from 

5pm Tuesday to Sunday or e-mail club@sellindgeclub.co.uk      Fully licensed bar, catering available. 
 

ITEMS FOR THE JULY 2015 NEWSHEET   Should be delivered to the Parish Council Office or e-mail  

nnwfursdon@aol.com  by 2200 hours (10pm) on SATURDAY 20
th

 JUNE 2015  with a ‘contact’ name, address  

and / or tel number (not for publication) phone 07788 313 414 and I will collect                                                        10  
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